VOTERS MEETING
January 21, 2007
A regular meeting of the Voters of Trinity Lutheran Church (the “Voters”) was held at 1295 Middlefield Road, Palo Alto, California at 12:50 p.m.

Members Present

Dorothy Baker, Shyrle Cervellera, Marilyn Taddey, Phyllis Parks, Andrew Berndt, Martin M. Berndt, Arsella Raman, Vicar Schuldheisz, Donn Parker, Lorna Parker, Bessie Mae O’Quinn, Ilona Gurske, Robert Gooyer, Kathy Gooyer, Margaret Marquardt, Kurt Lehman, Janice D. Weikal, Norma Hesterman, Hazel King, Sachiko Kahler, Eugene Kahler, John Bennett, Kum Bennett, Cameron Mackenzie, Judith E. Allen, Teri Sonksen, Jim Sonksen, Peter J. Spittler, Rudy Schroeter, David McPherrin, Ruth Endsley, Jim Bartlett, Shawn Leonard, and Ray Weikal (presiding).
Motion
Accept Aaron and Katy Cummings as a member of the Voters Assembly.

Passes

Motion

Accept Robert Gooyer’s plan for the kitchen remodeling project and ask him to provide the names of 2 or 3 contractors and also ask him to interview the kitchen committee at Grace San Mateo.

Fails
Motion

Direct the kitchen committee to come up with tentative plans that reflect the bathroom in the current location and the bathroom in a different location.

Passes
· The Luther Rose casting is complete and viewable in the Trinity Room.
Motion
Approve the nominees for the synodical president and vice presidents on the list provided by Pastor Crown.

Passes

Motion
Whereas the Bylaws require a unanimous vote in matters of conscience, resolved the approval of the nominee list is made unanimous.

Fails

Minutes from the previous Voters meeting were reviewed and accepted.

Pastor’s Report

· The Board of Missions and Evangelism has decided that the congregation will support the Hispanic mission at St. Paul Mountain View.

· The design of the Lenten paraments is complete; a rough schedule for completing the others will be set.

· Comments on the Lutheran Service Book should be directed to the Board of Elders.

· Pastor thanks the Board of Maintenance for the new lights in the chancel.

· The Barnabas Fund brochure has been completed and will be distributed next Sunday.

· Pastor asks members to please pray for the church council.

· Pastor encourages members to visit synodical and district websites.

Vicar’s report

· Campus ministry is going well. The Sunday evening Bible studies have resumed.

· The college students appreciated the Christmas gift bags.

· A ski trip with Stanford students and young adults from Our Savior Cupertino is scheduled for February.

· The Vicar is looking for a new time to hold the on-campus prayer service.
Treasurer
Motion
Transfer the insurance reserve for the church roof into the Capital Improvement Fund.

Passes

Maintenance

· The parish hall and 2 bathrooms will be stripped and waxed in February.
Meeting adjourned at 3:50pm
